
 
 
Keep Whangaparāoa’s Green Spaces (KWGS) appalled and saddened at overnight fire at Gulf Harbour Country Clubhouse 
 
Keep Whangaparāoa’s Green Spaces (KWGS) is appalled and saddened at the overnight fire which occurred at the Gulf Harbour 
Country Club. We believe the fire was confined the clubhouse Golf Pro Shop and is now out. As at 0700 Saturday 18 May 2024 
fire appliances are still on site. 
  
The community has been calling on authorities and the owner to secure the clubhouse buildings since the golf club abruptly 
closed in July 2023. Since then the clubhouse has been subject to extensive graffiti and vandalism. KWGS supporters have been 
disappointed that no attempt has been made to fence the clubhouse site off and make it secure. 
  
Yesterday, Friday 17 May, High Court action by Inovagen Ltd seeking to put the GHCC owners, Long River Investments into 
liquidation over unpaid debt did not proceed. KWGS understand that a last minute settlement was made. 
 


